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On Fambul Tok Conflict Sensitive Training and reporting for journalists: A response to the SLAJ press release
The management of Fambul Tok, has read a press release issued by the Sierra Leone Association of Journalists (SLAJ) in the Friday edition, March 16, 2012, of Concord Times newspaper headlined “SLAJ condemns Fambul Tok,UNIFEM’s phoney training for journalists”

Here’s what Fambul Tok had to say: 
On the Training 

Fambul Tok wishes to inform SLAJ that the conflict sensitive reporting training for journalists was well coordinated based on assessment carried out by Fambul Tok and other collaborating partners. Conflict sensitive reporting issues are thematic areas to be explored and Fambul Tok works towards reconciliation and consolidation of peace in the country. 

The aim was to enhance the capacity of journalists to be conflict sensitive in reporting early warning signs of conflict and post conflict related issues, especially elections and electioneering process in order to maintain Sierra Leone’s peace through responsible and ethical journalism.
Fambul Tok does not in any way intend to slight SLAJ as we recognize the very important role of this body.

However, since the training is thematic and aimed at complementing the work of Fambul Tok, we therefore made sure that we identified and worked with two of the most qualified and well experienced trainers in other to give participants the full benefit of such a very important topic.

As was discussed during the training, it is very important to cross check facts before publishing. We therefore hope in future SLAJ will contact Fambul Tok for comments before issuing press statements.
At the end of the training, participants recommended to Fambul Tok to conduct more training programmes for journalists before the 2012 elections.  Fambul Tok will continue to work with every journalist and SLAJ to create opportunities for responsible and ethical reporting in the country. 
Fambul Tok’s vision is to foster sustainable peace in Sierra Leone, and does not intend to do otherwise.

